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It has been a busy month for me, dominated by the election proceedings.
I was pleased to see Steve Double returned as our Member of Parliament and look forward to continuing to work with him in the coming years.
Although the election campaign was a bit time consuming, council life went on.
It was good to get a positive result from Central Planning on 25 November where the committee turned down the plans for 26 houses on the top of Vicarage Hill 10-3. More weight to our Neighbourhood Development Plan and to the AONB policies that Mevagissey falls under. Thank you to all who came along and spoke at the meeting.
I was also pleased to see yet another inappropriate planning application turned down at appeal by the Planning Inspector – more protection for Portmellon.
I met with officers from Cornwall Council at the beginning of the month to continue to push for a devolution package to include Kiers Carpark and this is now formally on the agenda for the Parish Council this month, before a further meeting I am looking to arrange in January. 
I have liaised closely with Cormac in order to encourage to promptly finish their work to put in new double yellow lines in the Parish, which have been completed now on School Hill and the repainted ones in Wesley Court. I am awaiting the outcome of the ones on Bodrugan Hill.
I had secured some trees to plant for Mevagissey School as part of the Forest for Cornwall , but this was delayed due to the Election Purdah. The project is now back on, and I am hoping to meet with the school in the new year to discuss where to plant them. 
With the recent inclement weather I have reported a number of fallen trees along the road and footpath network for clearance and I hope these will have been quickly cleared.
I would like to take this opportunity to thank the Parish Council for their continued support over the past year and wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a peaceful and prosperous New Year. 
